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AN ACT

SB 355

Amending theact of April 14, 1972 (P.L.233,No.64),entitled “An actrelating
to themanufacture,saleandpossessionof controlledsubstances,otherdrugs,
devicesandcosmetics;conferringpowerson thecourtsandthesecretaryand
Departmentof Health, anda newly createdPennsylvaniaDrug, Device and
Cosmetic Board; establishingschedulesof controlled substances;providing
penalties;requiring registrationof personsengagedin the drug tradeandfor
therevocationor suspensionof certainlicensesandregistrations;andrepealing
anact,” providingthata convictionfor any violationinvolving possessionor
deliveryof a controlledsubstancewill resultin a mandatorydriver’s license
suspension.

The General Assembly of the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsasfollows:

Section1. Section 13 of the act of April 14, 1972 (P.L.233,No.64),
known as The Controlled Substance,Drug, Device and CosmeticAct, is
amendedby addingasubsectionto read:

Section13. ProhibitedActs; Penalties._** *

(m) Notwithstandingany otherprovisionin this act, anyperson,not a
registrant, who possesses,sells, delivers, offersfor sale, holdsfor saleor
givesawayanycontrolledsubstance,in addition to any otherpenaltypro-
videdin thisoranyact, uponconvictionfora violation ofthisact, shall have
hisor heroperatingprivilegesuspended.A copyofthecourt ordershall be
transmittedto theDepartmentofTransportation.Whenthedepartmentsus-
pendstheoperatingprivilege ofapersonunderthissubsection,theduration
ofthesuspensionshall beasfollows:

(1) Foraflrstoffense,aperiodof90 daysfromthedateofsuspension.
(2) For a secondoffense,aperiodofoneyearfrom thedateof suspen-

sion.
(3) For a third offense,andanyoffensethereafter,aperiodoftwoyears

fromthedateofsuspension.Anymultiplesentencesimposedshallbeserved
consecutively.

Section2. Thisactshalltakeeffectin60 days.

APPROVED—The22nddayof December,A. D. 1989.

ROBERT P. CASEY


